This Week's Events:

Wednesday:

• Men's Bible Study: 5:30 a.m.

Thursday:

• Executive Committee Meeting: 6:30 p.m.

Next Sunday:

• Combined Labor Day Service: 5 p.m.

Save the Date:

• August 30: Firewood Ministry Day

• September 3: Fall Fest

• September 7: BRC Mission Showcase

• October 1: Church Made Simple Kickoff

If you call Bentheim Reformed Church your home church and you are not (or aren't sure if you are) included in the church directory, please let Jess Hassevoort know (jessica@bentheim.org / 616-889-9467). We want to include you. The directory is an excellent way to put names with faces.

Staff:

Hope Alexander

Sunday Custodian

Renee Breuker (renee@bentheim.org)

Kid's Hope Director & Office Assistant

Kim Brower (kim@bentheim.org)

Children's Ministry Director

Helen Derks (helen@bentheim.org)

Student Ministry Director

Jackie DeVries

Co-Worship Director

Al Gemmen

Co-Worship Director

Michelle Geurink (michelle@bentheim.org)

Children's Ministry Assistant

Jessica Hassevoort (jessica@bentheim.org)

Administrative & Treasury Assistant

Eric McCleery (eric@bentheim.org)

Audio/Video Director & MSM Assistant

Jane Schutter (269-751-8006)

Custodian

Jonah Walters (jonah@bentheim.org)

Co-Worship Director

269-751-5882 3997 38th Street Hamilton, MI 49419 www.bentheim.org

Service Times: Sundays at 9:30 a.m. and 5 p.m.





Bentheim Reformed Church



We exist to reach the lost, exalt Christ, serve the community, and teach God's Word.

Lord's Day Worship

August 24, 2025, 9:30 a.m. Pastor Larry LePoire

Scripture Meditation: "Now may the Lord of peace himself give you peace at all times in every way. The Lord be with you all."

2 Thessalonians 3:16

Prelude

Ringing of the Bell

Welcome

Call to Worship: 1 Peter 3:8-12

Invocation

Songs of Praise: Rejoice Yet Not I But Through Christ in Me Highlands

Kids Dismissed to Bible Buddies

Pastoral Prayer

Scripture: Philippians 4:4-7 (page 1166)

Message: The Peace of God

Prayer of Application

Song of Response: It Is Well

Benediction

Doxology

We welcome Pastor Larry LePoire to the pulpit this morning.

Children's Ministry check-in/check-out is in the church lobby and at the entrance of the Children's Ministry Center (CMC) downstairs. Please check your children in before the service or when they are dismissed during the service. If this is your children's first time, you are welcome to go with them and stay the entire time or return to the service once they are comfortable.

Today's Events:

- Summer Bible Buddies (2-4 year olds): Pickup after morning service in the CMC.
- Sermon Discussion Group, led by Heath Meyer, will meet in the Consistory Room following the morning service.
- Evening Service: 5 p.m. Pastor Brad Langstraat's message will be "Can You See It?"

Prayer Requests:

- Darby & Diane Boerman's daughter Emily was diagnosed with colon cancer.
- Continued healing for Bud Berens, Marcia Boerman, Maria Brockman, Larry Eding, Kevin Franken, Amanda Gaulke, Emily Geurink, John Koops, Betty Kroeze, Ashlynn Lengkeek, Mitch Lengkeek, Mike Lugten, Eric McCleery, Kim Mokma, Kiel Patmos, Rog Smith, and Mary Smoes.
- Loved ones under hospice care: Missionary Lori Lampen's mom
- Our friends at home: Harriet Boerman, Betty Kroeze, and Shirley Price.
- Our missionaries serving the Lord internationally and domestically.

Leadership:

Pastor Kristoffer Popovitch, Lead Pastor 860-930-8152 kris@bentheim.org

2025 Consistory

Elders

Jeff Hoeve, '25: Vice President Kyle Lampen, '26: Assistant Vice President Tim Kuzma, '25: Clerk Brian Scholten, '26 Russ Lameris, '27 Tom Overhiser, '27 Jonathan Patmos, '27

Deacons

Tyler Bliek, '25: Chairman Brian Brink, '26: General Fund Treasurer Brent Russcher, '26: Building Fund Treasurer Scott Nyboer, '25: Mission Fund Treasurer Michael Alexander, '27 Gabe Busscher, '27 David Geurink, '27

Today's Worship Team:

Jackie DeVries Jess Medendorp Meghan Walters Levi Rupp Eric McCleery Jonah Walters

We would like to extend a special welcome to visitors and guests. If you have any questions, please visit the Welcome Center or see the Pastor or Elders after the service.

We at Bentheim Reformed Church would like to thank all the volunteers who help make the worship service and all of the education ministries run smoothly. We thank you for your commitment and your love for the bride of Christ.